
Department of Energy  
Office of Science  

Brookhaven Site Office 
P.O. Box 5000 

Upton, New York 11973 

Ms. Ann Emrick 
Deputy Director for Operations 
Brookhaven Science Associates, LLC 
Brookhaven National Laboratory 
Upton, New York 11973 

Dear Ms. Emrick: 
 

SUBJECT:      SUSPENSION OF DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 
APPROVAL/ACKNOWLEDGEMENT FOR ASSET RETIREMENTS 

I am in receipt of your letter, dated February 19, 2025, requesting the suspension of the 
Department of Energy (DOE) Approval/Acknowledgement for Asset Retirements.  In 
view of the recent successful DOE review of the Property Management system, the 
successful compliance with the implementation of CFR 109, and the removal of DOE 
Order 580.1 from the BSA Prime Contract, DOE Approval/Acknowledgement for Asset 
Retirements is suspended effective immediately.  This suspension is based on BSA’s 
continued operational excellence for property management and the demonstration of 
Contractor Assurance principles. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact Romayne 
Howard-McKeller at romayne.howard-mckellar@science.doe.gov or extension 3842. 

Sincerely, 

Robert P. Gordon 
Contracting Officer 
Site Manager 

cc: G. Olson, SC-BHSO V. Chavez, BSA 
R. Howard-McKellar, SC-BHSO  P. Pierson, BSA 

 S. McKeon, BSA    R. Whitehead, SC-CSC 
 
 

Robert P. 
Gordon
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